


  Urban Design Guidelines for Stable Neighbourhood Town Park  Area 

Mayor Mrakas and councillors: 

Thank you for sending us the Urban Design Guidelines for our area.  We would like to ask why some 
homes have been left out of the map.  Some of the homes on the East side of Edward and the 
townhomes on the south side of Metcalfe have not been included. We know that four homes on 
Metcalfe have requested and been granted removal from the Stable Neighbourhood but what about the 
others. 

Policy 4:20 of the Design Guidelines reads- New development, rehabilitation and subdivision  layout 
shall be encouraged to compliment natural landscape and grades, water courses, vegetation, heritage 
environments and existing or proposed adjacent buildings, through conceptual design of buildings, their 
massing,  siting, exterior, access and public areas.  

On page 7 it is written” New builds in proximity to heritage buildings should be compatible in height, 
massing and placement on lot and complementary in style, materials and details.  

Let us speak to both of these things. We notice that multiple older homes in the old SE Aurora area have 
been demolished only to put up homes that look like subdivision homes ,after of course, cutting down 
all or nearly all the trees on the property. We now have streets with a few heritage homes on them 
looking like they are stuck in new subdivisions. That’s compatible? Not to mention the massing which is 
covering almost all the lots with homes towering over those smaller homes adjacent to these new 
builds- see bolded information pg 7. Promoting this area as a quaint, historical area to entice visitors to 
Library Square will be a lie by the time it is finished. Since the new size bylaws allowing 4000sq ft homes 
the only thing that has changed is that demolition and rebuilding happens more rapidly. Maybe the new 
homes in our area should include smaller walk up apartments or more affordable homes. 

We lost the massing argument and the urban design Guidelines were suppose to ensure that they   
would be looked after by the following  “compliment natural landscape and grades, water courses, 
vegetation, heritage environments and existing or proposed adjacent buildings, through conceptual 
design of buildings, their massing,  siting, exterior, access and public areas”. This is not happening so we 
can only assume that these words are to make it sound like something is being done to protect our area 
when in fact nothing will change. It appears that council is more interested in the developer’s opinions 
than that of the people who live in the area.  

So since council only talks the talk but doesn’t walk the walk, in our opinion there is no point in 
discussing the urban design guidelines. They are only guidelines and like suggestions, it is up to the 
individual developer what they envision. If they don’t want to make the changes they won’t as there is 
no way they want to lose any income.                                                                                                                         
Dave and Lenore Pressley                                                                                                                                         85 
Harrision Ave,                                                                                                                                                                              
Aurora  


